
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Newsbite 
Friday 1st March 2024 

Dear Parent’s and Carers,  
 
It has been an incredibly fast first week back and the children have all been very busy learning.  
 
I would like to thank the Friends of St Joseph’s, PTA for organising a fundraising event at school. The children 
all enjoyed participating in the ‘Leap’ Event. Please do try to collect your sponsorship money return by the 8th of 
March. Monies raised will be helping towards the refurbishment of our school library. This will help with 
supporting the enjoyment of reading throughout the school. Something that we all know is an incredibly 
important life skill and an experience that should be enjoyed.  
 
Thank you also to the Sustrans ,Home - Sustrans.org.uk, who came into school on Wednesday to service 
your bikes and then again on Thursday, for a day of riding skills with our year 5 children. The children 
loved participating in these sessions with some of our children riding a bike for the very first time. 
Well done year 5!.  

      
Uniform 
Please may I also take this opportunity to remind you about the importance of school uniform. I have noticed in 
recent weeks that some children are not wearing the full uniform. Please do follow the school uniform guidance: 
School Uniform - St Joseph's Catholic Voluntary Academy - Leicester (st-josephs.leicester.sch.uk) ,as having the 
correct school uniform has a positive impact on behaviour and learning. If you are experiencing cost of living 
difficulties. Please email me cdedman@st-josephs.leicester.sch.uk  for a discussion so that we can support you 
in this current climate.  
 

Don’t Forget 
Monday 4th March  
·Eco Hedgehog Event- next Monday (4th March) straight after school. Competition - 50p to 
enter, school prize and a winner will have their design used as the badge for Leicestershire 
schools taking part in the project. All proceeds go to fund Eco work at school. 

 
World Book Day  
Thursday 7th March 
Please refer to the World book day letter, shared before half term, for further information.  
 

Have a lovely weekend 
God Bless  
Mrs Dedman 

 

https://www.sustrans.org.uk/
https://www.st-josephs.leicester.sch.uk/parents/school-uniform/
mailto:cdedman@st-josephs.leicester.sch.uk


 

Dates for the Diary  
 

4.3.24 
Fairtrade 
fortnight 

 

 Hedgehog Event  
After school – all welcome  

 
 
 

 

  World Book Day 
 

Year 5 swimming  
Mothers’ Day (10th) 

 

11.3.24 
 

 National Science week 
 

   Year 5 swimming  

18.3.24  St Joseph’s feast day Mass 2pm 
All Welcome  

 
Year 3/4 dress rehearsal 9.30am 

– Children in school to watch  

St Joseph’s Feast Day Year 3/4  Easter 
production 9.30am 

 
 

 Year 4 swimming  
Non-uniform day 
World Water day 

World Maths day (23rd) 

 
 

Prayer  
 
 

Today is the feast of Saint David, the Patron of Wales. He lived in the 
south west corner of Wales, and founded several monasteries. He died 
about the year 588 in his own monastery of Menevia, where he was also 
bishop. After his death, the village was re-named “St Davids”. Although 
only a village, St Davids has a huge cathedral - technically making it a 
city.  
 
We pray today for all Welsh people. Some will be wearing a daffodil, 
being one of the national emblems of the country.  

 
As the month of March begins, we can pause for a moment in silence to think of some of the signs that remind us that winter is 
past, and spring is upon us - signs such as daffodils and other bulbs that have flowered…   
 
Lord of life, we give you thanks for the beauty of creation, and we rejoice when we see signs of new life. May we be Spring to 
others and never Winter. Amen. 
 
 

Attendance at St Joseph’s  

 
 

Persistent Absence at St Joseph’s  
A perseistent absent student is defined as a student who has 10% or more absence and who is aged between 5-15 years old.  
 
At Present there are currently 15.3% of children at school who are classed as Persistently absent. This equates to 33 children out of 216. 
In comparison to National Persistnet Absence data which is currently at 18%  
 

Congratulations everyone – Keep up the hard work on attendance – we are now below the national 
percentage – Let’s see if we can get it below 10% 

 
To find out what your childs attendance is – Please have a look at your Arbor App or ask in the school office. 

 
Congratulations Mrs Stack and Your class for 100% attendance today. 

 

Class Class 
attendance  
YTD 
(Before 
Christmas) 

Class 
Attendance 
Year to 
Date  
12.01.24 

Class 
Attendance  
Year to 
Date  
26.01.24 

Class 
Attendance 
Year to 
Date  
09.02.24 

Class 
Attendacne  
Year to 
Date  

Class 
Attendance 
Today  

Mrs Bailey 93.4 93.4 93.6 93.1 93.1 95.2 
Mrs Abel 95.1 94.9 94.8 94.6 94.4 86.7 
Mr Crewe 94.6 94.7 94.8 94.3 94.2 93.3 
Mrs Spencer 93.3 93.1 93.2 93.3 93.4 94.1 
Mr Challoner 95.4 95.1 95.2 95.3 95.5 97.0 
Mrs Darby 93.1 93.3 93.1 93.2 93.3 96.4 
Mrs Stack 95.6 95.1 95.3 94.9 94.9 100 
Mrs Murray  96.9 96.6 96.4 96.2 96.2 92.6 
Whole School (This year so far)  93.7  93.9 93.4 93.9   
National Average YTD (Year to Date)  94.6 94.4 94.0 94.2   



 

Other Notices  
 

   
 

 
 
 


